
30 October, 2009

Mr. Dean Litis
Principal Adviser
ASX Markets Supervision Pty Ltd
Level 45, South Tower, Rialto
525 Collins Street
MELBOURNE VIC 3000

Dear Dean,

2009 Annual Report

We refer to the 2009 Annual Report lodged with the ASX on 29 October, 2009. This was
the same report that was lodged with the ASX on 30 September, 2009. Please find
attached the 2009 Annual Report that has been forwarded to Shareholders. We apologise
for any confusion caused.

Should you require any further information, please advise.

Yours faithfully,

SHANE TURNER
Director/Company Secretary


